Critical Water PlanningArea Subcommittee Meeting

August 3, 2006

10th Floor Conference Room, Rachel Carson State Office Building
Meeting Summary

Attendees: Jan Bowers, Curtis Schreffler, Mike Brownell, Jim MacKenzie, Terry Dayton, Preston Luitweiler, Robert Reichart, Walter Leis, Bob Wendelgass, Uwe Weindel, Mark Hartle, Gary Merritt.

PADEP Attendees: Bill Gast, Pam Bishop, Sue Weaver, Hoss Liaghart, Cedric Karper, Kelly Heffner, Marcus Kohl

Introductions - were made.

Public Comments – there were none made.

Lunch arrangements – were made.

PADEP Update – 

PADEP has received Growing Greener funding to support the technical analyses needed for the state water plan. Several tools are being developed, in a two-phase approach:

Yield analysis tool (YAT) is being developed to estimate individual sources of public water supply and their yield for use in water supply planning. This will be available by September. This tool will calculate statistical resource availability and can use population projections and demand projections to evaluate the resource availability versus projected demands. 

Water Analysis Tool (WAT) – using the CDM projection analyses techniques to establish water use projections for water planning purposes. This will provide future demand by watershed, and is being developed by USGS through DRBC, and will be completed by the end of August.

These will be used in conjunction with the Screening Tool to provide various analyses for the plan.

PADEP is entering into a joint funding agreement with USGS to assist with preparation of the regional water plans. DRBC and SRBC will also be contributing to the regional plans for their basins. 

Phase I is focused on completion of the Screening Tool and applying it state wide to identify potentially stressed watersheds for existing and future conditions. Phase II will apply the more specialized tools to verify the results of the screening tool and provide more detailed analyses of the identified watersheds to determine if problems exist or not.

It was recommended that PADEP “ground truth” the screening tool, for example by evaluating certain locations for the drought of 1999 and 2001-2002 to see if natural conditions during those events correlate with the results of the screening tool. DEP pointed out that this approach would work in southeast PA but not statewide because these droughts affected different areas of the state to different degrees. DEP acknowledged that “ground truthing” is necessary and will be done. USGS explained that quality assurance reviews will also be conducted as they complete the Phase I activities, which will accomplish the “ground truthing”. 

With regard to public water supply analysis, DEP explained that they do anticipate providing the preliminary results to water suppliers for their feedback. DEP may also request available information from large purveyors at the start of the process.

The tools are expected to be completed within the next one to two months, and the analyses will be conducted into next year. Progress and results will be presented in the future to CWPA and regional committees for input, toward completion of plan in 2008.

DEP is also working with regional committees and providing them with some initial regional plan materials and format.

The CWPA document is in the Policy document and is anticipated to be published in PA Bulletin as available in September, as a final technical guidance document available from PADEP’s electronic library.

Registration regulations are anticipated to go before the EQB at its September 19 meeting.

Draft CARP Guidelines Revisions – 

The draft provided shows only the revisions made to incorporate comments from regional committees; changes made in April in response to comments from CWPA subcommittee meeting were made and “accepted” within the document before the regional committee comments were incorporated. Bill reviewed the comments received and what changes had been made. Some discussion was focused on the changes related to protection of aquatic resources and supporting stream baseflows, and further revisions were agreed on.

The subcommittee concurred with DEP making the final revisions discussed today and submitted the final revised draft document to the Statewide Committee for approval to proceed through the process toward final publication as a technical guidance document

Water Conservation Provisions of Act 220 –  DEP will be coming to the subcommittee for input on the water conservation technical center to be developed per Act 220, particularly how might that program be set up operate (not what the technical components should be handled by the program).

Other – Sue reported on an effort underway by DRBC and Philadelphia USACE to conduct an analysis of public water supplies, resources and storage. This effort will be coordinated with the State Water Plan activities, but will be a separate initiative. DRBC has also submitted a request to DEP for grant funding for preparing a pilot CWPA investigation and potential CARP for the Upper Wissahicken Creek watershed. 

Next Steps -

1. DEP will provide a graphic or written summary of the various tools and partners involved in developing the technical analyses underway or planned for the state water plan.

2. DEP to complete the revisions to the Draft CARP Guidelines document and submit via email to CWPA subcommittee for final concurrence, and if received, DEP will submit to Statewide Committee for approval to proceed toward publication.

3. Mark Hartle will provide a summary of recent changes by PAFBC in Wild Trout stream classifications  at the next meeting.

4. Depending on the status of the proposed DRBC pilot CWPA/CARP initiative, DEP will invite DRBC to provide an overview of the project at the next meeting.

Next Meeting –  December 7, 2006, 10:00.

Meeting adjourned – 12:45pm.
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